
Omaha Public Power District 

444 South 16th Street Mall 
Omaha NE 68102-2247 

October 5,2007 
LIC-07-009 1 

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Attn: Document Control Desk 
Washington, DC 20555-0001 

References: 1. Docket No. 50-285 
2. Letter from OPPD (H. J. Faulhaber) to NRC (Document Control Desk), 

dated January 8,2007 (LIC-06-013 1) 

SUBJECT: Cancellation of Licensee Event Report 2006-007 for the Fort Calhoun Station 

This letter constitutes notification to the NRC of the cancellation of Fort Calhoun's Licensee 
Event Report (LER) 2006-007, "Inadequate Seismic Design of Reactor Vessel Head Refueling 
Stand." 

An evaluation of the seismic response of the reactor vessel head and stand was completed. As 
discussed in the evaluation, the Omaha Public Power District (OPPD) has concluded that during 
a Maximum Hypothetical Earthquake (MHE), the reactor vessel head does not overturn, the 
concrete piers that the head rests on do not fail, and the underlying floor beams do not fail. 
Therefore, the condition was not reportable. As a result of cancelling this LER OPPD will be 
revising the data for the Safety System Functional Failure performance indicator to eliminate this 
LER from the data in the next quarterly submittal. 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

Sincerely, 

D. J. Bannister 
Site Director 
Fort Calhoun Station 

c: E. E. Collins, NRC Regional Administrator, Region IV 
J. D. Hanna, NRC Senior Resident Inspector 
A. B. Wang, NRC Project Manager 
INPO Records Center 
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